NEXT MEETING - WEDNESDAY, 3 OCTOBER 2001 Time: 6.00 pm for 6.30 pm
VENUE: THE OLD BANK CAFE, 161 SHARP STREET, COOMA
SPEAKER/TOPIC: Louise Bak — Global Youth Exchange Student

INTRODUCED BY: Alyson Hulley-Jeffries VOTE OF THANKS: Julie Johnston

APOLOGIES OR GUESTS: Please advise Darrell Gaukroger on 6452 3302 by midday of meeting.
Non-apology & non-attendance means you pay for the meal.
Apology, Non-attendance & no make-up means you pay $2
SERGEANTS FAX-A-FINE: Send to Graham French on 64526102
OCTOBER ROSTER: Attendance: Dugald Mitchell & Les Sutcliffe Property. Dave Libauer

Be Early. If not at meeting arrange for substitute. At another venue arrange to bring necessary
property.
THOUGHT OF THE WEEK BY: Alan Dodd _ Next Week: Alan Hall
Those who cannot remember the past, will spend a lot of time looking for their cars in parking
areas (won't they Graham French)
LAST WEEKS MEETING:
Graham French, who is on the Board of the Raglan Gallery, gave us a view of the last 7 years
of this local icon, and plans for its future. In 1994 the Council established the Raglan as a non-
profit community gallery and cultural centre. In 94/95 there were 4 exhibitions/functions. 2000
had 7. Income peaked at $47,000 in 99/00, local artist gallery sales peaked at $36,000 in 98/99.
The community supporting the gallery is 142 Friends (members), 80 sitters and reserves with
212 local exhibitors. Many people visit the gallery, but not all sign the attendance book, in April
this year 85 people signed it, 395 from outside the Monaro region. 22% from NSW, 13%
interstate, 4% overseas. The committee hope to have this recognised as a Regional Art Gallery
that attracts not only arts but crafts, and the like that will encourage both visitors and locals to
see displays. No doubt this wiii require a fair amount of funding work, volunteers and the like.
So if you want to become involved or donate please see Graham.
NEWS:

... Keith Goodwin: who was nominated by this Club has been awarded a Federal
(% Government Volunteers Award, which will be presented at a later date by Gary Nairn,

our Local Member.

.. Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundations — Walk to Cure Diabetes: is being

organised by Rotary Club of Canberra East on Sunday 21 October. So if you want to
support them, makeup a team and walk around Lake Burley Griffin to raise funds for this
worthy cause.

Disaster Relief Fund, New York City Tragedy: District Governor Paul Street has
advised that $4,000 is being donated to this cause by District namely to victims in
Emergency Services, and encourages all clubs to donate to this appeal.

ROTARY INFORMATION:

Attendance Last Week: 30 members out of 37 = 81% (more Port Ashley) Visiting Rotarians:
Peter Webb, Queanbeyan Apologies: Robyn C; Jim H; Julie J; Ken P; Neville | Leave of
Absence: Phill B; Tony D We Also Missed: Brian Lukovic Guests: Helen (Graham F); Jeanette B
(John C); Alison (Pres. Ash); Joo See (Patrick K); Yvonne (John M); Alison Bourke, Geoff Muldoon,
Kylie Paske, David Utrush (John J); Louise B (Club); Alison (Dave H); Irene (Steve S); Sue (Lou M);
Carol (Tony S); Marjorie M (Marko); Jesse (Richard W); Jan (Les S); Ryan (Doddy); Maree (Kevin
D); Tony & Aileen Reece (Darrell G)

ROTARY INFORMATION: A Tribute to a Great Leader

We regretfully announce the death of Past Rl President James L Bomar, Jr., who served from 1979-
80. Bomar, who died 25 June 2001, served with the theme “Let Service Light the Way”. The
Rotarian, August 2001, p.19.
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